LODGER’S TAX ADVISORY BOARD
For the City of Rio Rancho
April 4, 2013	
Conference Room- Fiscal Services
City Hall

MINUTES
PRESENT
Nico Ortiz				Member at large
Larry Chavez				Vice Chair
Noreen Scott				Member
Jon Daniels				CoRR Financial Services
Matt Geisel				CVB Director	

ABSENT
Charlotte Otero			Lodging	
Bina Bhatka				Lodging
	
GUESTS
Rhonda Robinson			CVB Administrative Assistant

CALL TO ORDER 
· Nico Ortiz called the meeting to order at 10:11 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – February 7, 2013
· Moved by Noreen Scott as written, 2nd by Larry Chavez.  

FINANCIAL REPORT
· Jon Daniels delivered the Lodgers Tax Report for FY13 March CYTD Report. 
· On the straight line basis, 75% of the year has lapsed while 72% of the revised budgeted revenues have been received and 77% of the expenditures incurred.
· The Lodgers’ Tax Revenues continue to be on a downward trend. The projected revenue is down $35,000 from historical average. 
· Late Payments
· One property owes several months of Lodgers Tax. There has been no payment, the City will explore and initiate its legal recourse. The 5+ months that they owe in Lodgers Tax does play into the negative variance. 





CVB DIRECTORS REPORT

· Art Perez Retirement
· Art had quietly retired. 
· Pork & Brew will be managed by committee’s including SASC staff. 

· FY14 CVB Budget
· The CVB oversees three budgets:
· Fund 224 – The Promotions Fund is mainly used to cover Pork & Brew, Senior Olympics as well as some CVB overhead. It is most likely that the CORR portion of the Restaurant guide will be funded by the 224 budget.  
· Fund 225 – The Lodgers Tax Fund: This fund collects the 5% “bed tax” and is used to fund activities & functions to promote Rio Rancho travel and visitation in an effort to generate more “bed tax”. 
· SASC Operating Budget – Global Spectrum operates the Event Center as agents for the City of Rio Rancho. As with many public assembly venues, the Event Center does not generate a profit. As owners of the Event Center, the City provides the venue with an operational subsidy. 


· NMAA  & High School Sports Update
· Incremental NMAA Baseball and Softball games to be played at CHS & RRHS.
· May 15-17
· Softball:	CHS has 30 games hosted
· Baseball:	RRHS has 25 games hosted
· The Class A game to be played at CHS.
· New lights are being installed on the Baseball fields at CHS, expected to arrive in May. 

· Mail Logs
· Included for February & March 2013.  
· We have migrated to a digital fulfillment using Constant Contact. This has significantly driven down the cost of postage. 

· Old Business:	Taste of Rio Rancho
· Post event meeting was held on April 17th at Latitudes. 
· TORR was successful as a standalone event, attendance was about 2000 people, and this is down from the previous year’s attendance of approximately 4000 people. However, this was a great event and the flow was much better. 
· Plans for the 4th Annual TORR are already being discussed and we will be using the entire SASC venue.
· We successfully had over 100 attendees participate in our on-line survey post event. 


· New Business

· Other Business: 
· 2013 Meeting Dates: February 7, April 4, June 6, August 1, October 3, December 5. 

· Adjournment: 
· There being no further business to come before the board, meeting adjourned at 11:37 a.m. 
· Moved by Noreen Scott and seconded by Larry Chavez. 	



APPROVED BY:




__________________________________				_______________________
Chair, Vice Chair or Financial Advisor					Date	





